
WEEKLY MEMO – ÉCOLE PAULINE HAARER  

 

le vendredi 20 Septembre, 2019      Website: www.paulinehaarer.ca 
 

Monday 23  Early Dismissal    1:37pm 

Tuesday 24  

Wednesday 25  Bantam Boys Football @ Quarterway 3pm     

Thursday 26   

Friday 27  Terry Fox Walk    10:00am   

 

Principal’s message: 

Thank you to everyone who came out to our annual Open House yesterday.  It was great to see 
so many grandparents, aunts, uncles and siblings in the school! 
Next Friday is our Terry Fox walk. Please make sure you have your Volunteer forms and 
Criminal record check completed prior to joining us.  We would love to see as many of you out 
walking with us as we can.  Please go to our website to fill these forms out online if you have not 
already done so.  Please note that it takes a few weeks of turn around for Criminal Record 
checks to be approved so the sooner you get them done the sooner you can join us as a 
Volunteer on our outings! Thank you so much for your support! 
 

Sports: 

Football season is off to a great start! Congratulations to the Bantam mixed team who took a 
49-0 win over Hammond Bay on Tuesday.  A big shout out to Bruce Barnard for coaching and to 
the fabulous duo Mme. Nadia and Mme. Kerry for sponsoring our team!  Practices are Tuesday 
mornings 8-840am on the field or gym based on weather. 
Cross country season is upon us. Our wonderful student Support Teacher Danielle Nichol will 
be our sponsor teacher for our Cross Country Team this year.  This team is open to any child in 
grade 3-7 who wishes to run.   There will be a meeting called over lunch hour on Tuesday for all 
students interested in joining the team. We hope to see many kids there!  Please note that the 
volunteer running group that is coached by our amazing parent Peter Sinclair is not school run, 
and if you are not able to attend those practices with your parents you ARE still allowed to be on 
the Cross Country Team.   
 

A message from the PAC Emergency Preparedness Committee: 

The enhanced comfort kits/ 3 day nutrition supplies are being delivered to your child’s 
classroom today to come home. Please enclose a picture of your child and any other small 
reassuring items or notes and return to your child’s teacher next week. Thank you for your 
patience as the Emergency Preparedness Committee waited for specialty supplies to be 
received; we had a much larger volume of orders this year. If your order was placed this week, 
these kits will be delivered to you early next week. Thank you for your purchase and your 
commitment to our ongoing emergency preparedness efforts. 
 

 

 

Have a wonderful weekend everyone. Get out and enjoy the sunshine if you can! 

Sincerely,    

Mme. Apland 

http://www.paulinehaarer.ca/
http://www.paulinehaarer.ca/


 

 
 

 

 

Please remember to dress for the 

weather!  It is fun to play outside with 

boots and a raincoat… catching rain 

drops with our tongues!  

Coach Peter Sinclair and runners getting in some extra training.  Parents and kids 

interested in getting extra practice this Cross Country Season please join them on 

the school field on Mon, Wed and Fridays at 8am.  Parents must be in attendance as this is 

100% parent volunteer led!  Thank you to Peter for making this happen.   


